[This article is from the Feb. / Mar. 1979 TATC Newsletter, and apparently written by Jacque Jenkins. It notes the work that was done on the first two cabin work trips (in January and February) and is trying to drum up support for the next two, including one in April that will be 9 nights long-- Friday night thru the following Saturday night]

## Cabin Report

In February, cabin workers cleared the trail and prepared for the Johnny House. On March 16—18, we will finish the Johnny House. On April 20—29, we will leave Friday and set up camp for 10 days to begin construction on the Cabin. Anyone who can and will give a weekend or week of vacation to assist, contact Jacque Jenkins. Chuck Jesse and Harold Crate will direct the crew, and we need anyone who can saw, hammer, nail and do carpentry work etc. The meals will be cooked for all at a minimum cost from each participant.\*\*\* We have a wood stove now and need kitchen utensils such as dishes, pots, pans, and silverware. We hope to make our furniture out of split logs. We have 3 plans to choose from, and the committee will decide on one and take it to the Board in March. The size of the cabin will be about 20 x 30; included will be a wood cook stove, fire place, sleeps 12, and a deck with a panoramic view of the mountains. The project should be completed for the summer enjoyment.\*\*\* If you have any talents that we are not aware of that will help in building the cabin, we need you NOW! Join the excitement and fun of pulling together and building this cabin so that our families and future members will enjoy the "fruits of labor".

For info. contact Jacque at 587-6027 March 16-18 April 20-29

[Over-all it seems as if the club under-estimated the amount of work and time it would require to build a cabin; even so, it is hard to believe the writer seriously thought it could be completed 'for summer enjoyment'-- if she meant the summer of 1979. As it would turn out, the cabin was in good enough shape that rental usage begin in the summer of 1983]